
PULASKI COUNTY ELECTION COMMISSION 

BOARD MEETING 

THURSDAY, AUGUST 25, 2010 

12:15 P.M. 

  

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT    Kent Walker, Chairman 

        Ozell Snider, Commissioner 

STAFF PRESENT      Melinda Allen 

        Tonya Washington 

        Bryan Poe 

VISITORS:  Scott Price, Bobbie Cox,  Jessica, Robertson, Kristi McKinnon, County 

Clerk’s office; Allan Loring, Alderman, City of Wrightsville 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Walker.  A quorum was determined; 

Chairman Walker and Commissioner Snider present. 

Introduction of New Staff Members 

New PCEC staff members Amanda Dickens and Joe Valenzuela were introduced at 

today’s board meeting. 

Approval of Meeting Minutes, August 5, 2010 

Moved by Chairman Walker to accept minutes as written; seconded by 

Commissioner Snider.  All in favor; motion passed unanimously. 

Review of Candidate Political Practice Pledges for the November 2, 2010 

General Election 

Robert C. Webb (Breedlove) will be contacted by the commission and informed 

that no more than three names can appear on the ballot.  Approval of full list of 

Candidate Political Practice Pledges will be approved at next meeting on Friday, 

August 27, 2010. 



Other Business 

Reimbursements for the May Preferential Primary and General Primary Runoff 

were signed by the commission and will be delivered to the State Board of 

Election Commissioners. 

Ronald Poe, an unopposed candidate for Alderman in the City of Wrightsville, has 

filed to run in Ward 2.  However, according to the County Clerk’s office, he resides 

in Ward 1.  The County Clerk’s office has contacted Mr. Poe.  At this point, a judge 

must decide to prevent his name from being on the ballot.  Chairman Walker 

asked that the County Attorney prepare an opinion and appear at the next board 

meeting. 

Re: Wrightsville City Petition to Recall City Clerk 

Filed on August 18, 2010; City Clerk has 10 days to deem petition is sufficient (by 

August 30, 2010 

Hamaker court hearing has been set for December 13, 2010. 

Bobby Gosser, NLR, Zone 6, withdrew from the school election too late to remove 

name from the ballot.  He will be elected and he would have to resign and 

someone would be appointed to fill the vacancy. 

 

Motion to adjourn by Chairman Walker; seconded by Commissioner Snider. 

Meeting adjourned. 


